The Waynesville ABC Board held their regular scheduled meeting March 25, 2025 at the office. Present at the meeting were Danny Wingate, John Sears, Kathy Smith, CeCe Hipps, Nece Hedges and Mark Strugnell. Chairman Wingate called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

There was no conflict. The minutes of the February meeting were approved by CeCe and Kathy.

The Finance officer gave the following sales report.

February 2025

February 2024

Liquor Sales...\$318,935.30 Mixed Beverage Sales...\$70,704.06 Wine Sales...\$890.00 Total...\$390,529.36 Liquor Sales...\$268,905.15 Mixed Beverage Sales...\$70,004.15 Wine Sales...\$778.00 Total...\$339,687.30

There was a sales increase of 14.97% in February 2025 compared to February 2024.

The financial statements were reviewed by the board.

The Waynesville ABC store had a tasting on February 21st with Grain and Barrel Spirits from 4pm - 7pm.

At the conclusion of their regular scheduled meeting Danny moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:20 a.m.; motion carried.

March 25, 2025

Danny Wingate, Chairman